Crosswoods Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes for 04/06/2010

Officer/Board Member	Name	Present	
President	Everett Patrick	Yes	
Vice President	Joe Vonderheide	Yes	
Secretary	Sondra Patrick	Yes	
Treasurer	Mark Farley	No	
Board Member	Rebecca Vonderheide	Yes	
Board Member	Jack Galvin	No	

Others present: Pete Jagodzinski

Meeting Minutes for March was reviewed. Joe made a motion to accept the Minutes, seconded by Sondra.

Annual Meeting Minutes for 2010 was reviewed. Sondra made a motion to accept the Minutes, seconded by Joe.

The *Treasurer's Report* for March was reviewed by Everett. Sondra made a motion to accept the Minutes, seconded by Joe.

Other Business:

The light at Old Coach is still not working. Everett or Mark will call an electrician to make repairs.

Everett will call Lawnworks to turn on the sprinklers for all 3 entrances and make repairs if needed. The water company must unlock the meters before this can be done. Mike at Lawnworks will call the water company.

Peter and his wife, Elizabeth, planted 5 knockout roses at the Old Coach Entrance. Pete is planning to plant grass seed at the Crosswoods entrances in April. For these reasons, the sprinklers were turned on early.

Everett will call Grant's Lawn and Garden service to inform him that volunteers will be maintaining the entrances for Crosswoods I and II.

Lindsey Ball of the Jessamine County Health Department has issued a notice to Stanley and Diane Gross of 101 Crosswoods Place to abate the nuisance according to KRS 212.210. The notice states that they are hereby notified that, after examination, a nuisance dangerous to the public health (or source of filth or cause of sickness) exists on the premises and must be removed. They were warned that if they fail or neglect to do so, the law provides that they will be fined or taken to court. Lindsey called Everett to provide an update. She said a certified license septic installer was hired to correct the septic problems at this location and work should begin soon.

Crosswoods Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes for 04/06/2010

No news concerning the lawsuit for the North Jessamine Fire tax.

Becka will order the banner for the annual neighborhood yard sale. Everett gave Becka a signed check from the CNA account to pay for the banner.

Everett will send out a newsletter by the middle of April with the following topics:

- Yard Sale date.
- Names of volunteers for various committees.
- Update of the lawsuit for the North Jessamine Special Fire Tax.
- List the Website for North Jessamine Neighborhoods.
- Neighbors to clean the leaves and pine needles from the street curbs in front of their home.
- Please do not blow grass clippings into the street.
- If you receive your neighbor's mail by mistake, please forward in a timely manner.
- Clean up after your dogs while walking in the neighborhood.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm.